

500 Immanuel Road Pflugerville, Texas 78660

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED

March 2018 Newsletter for Immanuel Lutheran Church Church Office 251-4494

Tom Kesselring, Senior Pastor Katie Wegner. Director of Youth & Family Ministry Susan Cox, Director of Education Ministry Claudia Cardwell, Director of Day School Ministry website:www.ilcpville.org email:immanuel@ilcpville.org



A message from ELCA Presiding Bishop, the Reverend Elizabeth Eaton:

A voice was heard in Ramah, wailing and loud lamentation, Rachel weeping for her children; she refused to be consoled because they are no more (Matthew 2:18).

"As we live into these first days and weeks of Lent, we do so riveted by the news of another tragic mass shooting, this time at Marjory Stoneman Douglas High School in Parkland, Fla., on Ash Wednesday. My heart, like yours, is filled with anguish; my spirit, like yours, laments. Rachel weeps for her children, refusing to be consoled because they are no more, and so do we.

We pray for the inconsolable loved ones and for the shooter and his family, for those terrorized by what took place and those who are unmoved. We acknowledge our own failings and ask God to guide us in finding new ways to turn the tide together on both the availability of assault weapons and the lack of mental health care.

But we know that those things alone won't solve this epidemic. All of us, including the church, must take a close look at ourselves. How are we cultivating a culture of violence, hatred, anger and fear, and how can we participate in building a counter-culture where people can experience God's intended peace and life abundant for all?

Lent is a time for lamentation, dwelling with our sorrow, and facing the painful reality of death. We take each step certain that God weeps with us, walks with us in our deepest sufferings, and in the end makes the ultimate sacrifice for us - through death on a cross. This is our strength for the journey."

Bishop Eaton invites us not only to ponder, she calls us to action: How can we participate in building a counter-culture where people can experience God's intended peace? As I write, there is another story in the news. Christians around the world are remembering and celebrating the life and work of the Reverend Dr. Billy Graham. Reverend Graham met with every U.S. President of the last seven decades, but I think most of us would agree his ministry was not "political." He not only bridged political isles, he was respected ecumenically. First and foremost, he preached the cross of Christ. He refused to get hung up on doctrinal issues that separate Christian denominations.

So, how can we participate in building a counter-culture? I propose a small, yet in our society, a profound way: By not avoiding, but rather engaging in civil discourse with people who hold views regarding social and political issues which differ from your own. Wanting to be understood is one thing. Wanting to understand is quite another. Speaking politely to rather than slanderously about those with whom you disagree is not only counter-cultural, it opens a window for understanding, respect, and cooperation.

Billy Graham's ecumenism reflected the fact that "in Christ God was reconciling the world to himself, not counting their trespasses against them, and entrusting the message of reconciliation to us." (2 Corinthians 5:19) Our Lord Jesus says, "leave your gift before the altar and go; first be reconciled to your brother or sister, and then come and offer your gift." (Matthew 5:24) Brothers and sisters in Christ, let's add to our list of Lenten disciplines a commitment to talk with one another in a manner that reflects the fruits of the Spirit (Galatians 5:22-23).

Tired and Retired honored both Ash Wednesday and Valentine's Day in February. The last time these two fell on the same day was in 1945. There were twenty-nine present. The birthday door prize went to Gloria Kuempel and the others to Gladys Pfluger and Joy Fromme. Thanks to Betty Wicklund and Becky Boyer for their readings and the songs led by Pastor Tom. Thanks also to UP for their table decorations and Valentine favors. The Day School wowed with songs including "Rink A Dink", "Happy, Happy, Valentine", and "Jesus Loves Me" (with motions). We very much appreciated the nice valentine cards you made and gave to each of the Tired and Retired present.

Won't you join us on March 14th at 11:30am for another potluck. We will be recognizing these March birthdays: Sharon Avant, Janet Bohls, Ernie Casbeer, Mike Cearley, Trilba Eschberger, John Estes, Deborah Fuchs, Mary Jo Fuchs, Randy Gebert, Bill Haehnel, Brenda Hagn, Gail Hammett, Lloyd Hebbe, Ray Kraemer, Jay Lee, Marilyn Lorfing, Dorothy Luedtke, Jacquelyn Muehlbrad, Doreen Randig, Melanie Samuelson, Mark Sassman, Richard Straub, Jr., Linda Taylor, Susan Woods.

#### Women Of The ELCA

**WELCA General Meeting:** Our general meeting for March will be held on March 6th at 6:30 (new time!!) in the lower narthex. Katie Wegner will lead us in our monthly Bible Study so please bring your Gather magazine and your Bible. We will then have our general meeting, reviewing our activities so far this year and our future events. Our meetings usually last an hour, followed by refreshments. Please join us.

Circles in March: The craft circle and the Elizabeth circles will meet at their regular times for Bible Study. The craft circle meets at 9:00 a.m. on Monday mornings at Candy Hansen's studio off on 685. The Elizabeth circle meets at 2p.m. in the lower narthex on the first Tuesday of the month. Both circles welcome guests. Extra Gather magazines are in the rack outside Sherri's office.

WELCA Capitol North/Capitol South Conference will be held March 3rd at Gethsemane Lutheran Church. We will have speakers on health and fitness as well as representatives from the synodical board. Registration is \$12 and will be accepted at the door. Scholarships are available - contact Dana Leary. Registration forms are on top of the file cabinet in the WELCA room.

WELCA Cause of the Month for March: Each month the Women of Immanuel support a designated project by taking up a special offering. For the month of March 2018, the project is the New Life Children's Center in Canyon Lake, Texas. New Life is under the direction of Upbring (formerly known as Lutheran Social Services of the Southwest). At New Life, girls between the ages of 11 and 17 who have been abused, neglected, unloved, and unwanted are given a chance to find healing, hope, and a pathway to a successful future. Donations for this cause may be placed in the offering plate marked WELCA Cause of the Month for March.

In January our Secret Prayer Sisters donated a basket called Prayer filled with wall hangings, devotionals, coffee mugs, journals, calendars, artwork, and cards for Upbring's Annual Fundraising Gala. We are hopeful that the money it raises will help support the facility.

Lutheran World Relief March Collection Dive: LWR collection drive is nearing completion for this year. We thank everyone for your donations for the school kits, personal care kits, and baby care kits. If you would like to help with the shipping expense of our boxes of kits, which is usually about \$900, just make a check to Immanuel WELCA or Immanuel Lutheran Church with a note on it for LWR shipping. Thank you for serving others with these basic necessities of life.

The Prayer Shawl Ministry will hold its next meeting at 9:00am on Saturday, March 10th, in the lower narthex. Come join the fun as we learn new ways to knit and crochet shawls, scarves, and other projects of service. Contact Bonnie Sassman at bsassy55@aol.com or Elizabeth Arndt at earndt@gmail.com for more information.

The Altar Guild Committee is in need of more volunteers to help with setting up communion and taking care of the Altar area. We encourage anyone - women, men, or families - to volunteer. You can contact Mary Jo Beene at 512/801-6965 or the church office. Thanks to all for your service.

Mini-Treasurer's Report: General Fund	
Balance 01/20/2018	\$ 35,201.40
Income 01/21-02/23	47,974.35
Expenses 01/21-02/23	- 62,826.15
Balance 2/23/2018	\$ 20,349.60
	, ,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,
Loan Balance First Texas Bank	\$ 0.00
Balance Building/Maintenance F	131,806.81
Day School:	
Balance 01/20/2018	\$ 52,367.90
Income 01/21-02/23	112,419.26
Expenses 01/21-02/23	- 111,925.70
Balance 02/23/2018	\$ 52,861.46

Anyone who wishes to make a contribution to the church in memory or honor of a loved one, may choose from the following funds:

Garden of Prayer/Labyrinth Fund Cemetery Éndowment Fund Pre-Theological Fund Technology Fund Cemetery Fund Food Pantry

A heartfelt thank you to Pastor Tom for his visits, prayers and friendship to our family. The service of celebration of Billy's life was beautiful. It could not have been any better. Thank you to the Mary Circle for an outstanding job serving lunch. We sincerely appreciate all of the ladies and their hard work. Our family wishes to thank all our friends and church members for your kindness and prayers during this time. The abundance of phone calls and cards expressing your love are tremendously appreciated. Thanks again, for Blessings to all, everything. Janet Glenn and family

The small flower bed just north of the front steps into the church needs someone to love and care for it. It will take a small investment of your time, but will pay a big dividend since it is the first image that everyone sees of our church. Nice project for a family to teach their children responsibility and respect for their church...or for someone who just likes to play in the dirt. Call Annyce Bohls or the church office to volunteer.

Council is seeking 4 additional volunteers to serve on the Nominating Committee. The job of the committee is to find candidates for next year's Church Council, and while you may gauge people's interest throughout the year most of your work will be in the fall.

Official Acts:

Baptism: 1/28—Jack James Nelson

Death: 1/24—Billy Wray Glenn Transfer-Out: Lee & JoAnn VanBurkleo to First United Methodist Church, Pflugerville

Matthew Leary to First Presbyterian

Church, Austin

Transfer-In: Connie West from Bethany

Lutheran Church, Austin

Food Pantry News for January Number of clients assisted—108 Number of Family Members—381 New clients included—5 Pastors Fund assists—9

"Blue Star Prayers"

Our United States is defending Freedom in many parts of our world today. Please keep these

individuals and their families in your prayers.

Daylon Hethcock US Navy

Cyndi Motloch's Grandson

Dan Dye Tx. National Guard Pat & Jan Dye's Son

Elliott Bo Burns, Maj. US Army

Willie Mae Burns' Grandson

Michael Wayne Green, Capt. US Marine Corp.

Wayne & Aileene Saegert's Grandson

Johnathan Edwards

US Army Beverly Wolff's Grandson Justin Steffek, Msgt. US Air Force

Marie Randig's Grandson

SSG Larry Jameson US Army

Bradley Jameson's Father

Justin Hoffman, Col.

US Air Force

Bob & Patti Hoffman's Son

Michael Bradshaw US Air Force

Glenn Herzog's Grandson

Kelsey Westman, 2nd Lt. US Army Reserves

Betty Wicklund's Granddaughter

Chase Bowden Serving in Iraq Paula Bowden's Son

Cole Elliott US Navy

Yvonne Zimmer's Grandson

Patrick Roberts, St/Sgt US Air Force

Peggy Roberts' Grandson

Matthew R. Tiemann, Capt. US Marine Corps

Rob & Carrie Tiemann's Son

## From Your Church Council

The Council had a busy month of February. We held our Council Retreat on February 3rd, Council members then met with our individual committees, and we met for our regular meeting on February 20th.

During that February 20th meeting, we reviewed reports from staff, committees, and Treasurer Kenneth Adix. All of these reports are on file in the church office, and are available for review.

In accordance with the enthusiasm demonstrated at the Annual Meeting, Council voted to establish a fund for Mission and Community Outreach. The goal of this fund is to provide money for non-budgeted initiatives to help us work together to further our mission, and to reach out to our community – from the neighborhoods that surround our property, to Pflugerville as a whole, and beyond. This fund is not part of the budget, so it will rely on donations.

I am happy to report that ILC is now debt-free. The balance and accumulated interest of the loan with First Texas Bank were paid on February 20. The money remaining from the Parsonage proceeds and the New Building Loan checking account has been transferred to the Building Fund, where it will be available for repairs and renovations. As part of this, the Council also voted to proceed with the following projects:

- 1) replacing the AC compressors for the Parish Hall kitchen and the lectern side of the Sanctuary;
- 2) replacing downspouts for the Sanctuary;
- 3) extending the fire alarm system to the Parish Hall;
- 4) replacing the refrigerator in the Parish Hall kitchen;
- 5) replacing the lighting in the gym with more energy-efficient LED lighting; and
- 6) refurbishing the monument sign at the front of our property.

Now that the loans are paid, we ask that those who have been contributing to that effort prayerfully consider how to redirect their contributions. We hope that you will consider giving at least some of that money to the General Fund. Please remember that the General Fund budget that we passed in January calls for a 20% increase in giving over last year's budget.

For those using Simply Giving, please be aware that if any of your regular contribution is designated to help pay the loan, that money will automatically be redirected to the General Fund until you contact Beverly to change your distributions. Similarly, if anyone continues to check "New Building Loan" on their offering envelopes or chooses that category when using EasyTithe, that money will also automatically be redirected to the General Fund.

Finally, I promise you that your Council will make every effort to keep the congregation informed of everything that is going on. As part of that effort, an article like this will appear in the Image each month. However, the best way to stay informed is to be involved. To that end, I invite you to attend committee and Council meetings each month. The meeting times and places for several committees are listed below. If you're interested in a group or committee that isn't listed, please contact the church office and you will be put in touch with a member of that group or committee.

Long Range Planning –  $2^{nd}$  Tuesday of each month at 7:00 p.m., Lower Narthex Day School –  $2^{nd}$  Tuesday of each month at 6:00 p.m., Conference Room Stewardship –  $2^{nd}$  Tuesday of each month at 5:30 p.m., Lower Narthex Worship and Music –  $2^{nd}$  Tuesday of each month at 7:15 p.m., Parlor Parish Education –  $1^{st}$  Monday of each month at 6:30 p.m., Parlor Congregation Council –  $3^{rd}$  Tuesday of each month at 7:00 p.m., Conference Room

Yours in Christ, Chris Rankin Council President

The Stewardship Committee: Ralph discussed in some detail the long standing Every Member Visitation Stewardship program of the ELC. Bottom line of the EMV was to get as many members involved and to provide every member the opportunity to make a commitment of their Time, Talent and Treasure. The primary task of the committee is to develop a Stewardship program for 2018 that will interface with the Pledge Card use in the fall. There was some discussion regarding Committee Night about reconstituting the original format where all committees would be represented either as a full committee or by a committee representative, that the session open with a brief Bible study and prayer. Followed by brief comments from each committee and then adjourning for respective committee meetings.



## From the Youth and Family Ministry Office...

# THANK YOU, THANK YOU, THANK YOU!!!!

On behalf of all the 6-12<sup>th</sup> graders and their families – thank you for your support of the 2018 Spring Youth Ministry Fundraiser. It was a great success once again and that isn't possible without our generous and supportive congregation. We have fantastic summer plans unfolding and you are making that possible!

I don't particularly enjoy cold weather, but I do enjoy winter for the fact that my lawn slows way down and I don't have to mow grass as much. I like to be outside and be active, but keeping the yard up is just a chore for me. As the weather has been particularly wet, I know just as soon as it warms up a little bit our yard with get a big growth spurt and it'll be time to get back at it.

I find myself wondering how this might be like the faith formation opportunities we work on for our young people. No doubt I get little glimpses of breakthroughs and ways that our young people are indeed "getting it". Like this weather as of late, it's hard to see what lies ahead - but, I trust that the growth is going to happen.

I trust that the growth will happen because it's not really about me or my efforts; God the Holy Spirit IS at work in this place. As a congregation we invest people, time and finances into faith formation opportunities for our young people. Immediate results isn't what we're looking for and it's not our goal. Our goal is the consistent presence of faith-filled, caring adult leaders and formative experiences.

Join me in trusting that the Spirit is at work in this and that, though we may not see it right away, growth is happening. I firmly believe that the Spirit is alive and working in Immanuel Lutheran Pflugerville. My prayer is that we be reminded of that and trust the Spirit to guide our ways in all the ministry we do, including the ministry we do with and for young people.

## <>< Live, serve and love boldly!

Katie Wegner, Director of Youth and Family Ministry

## March - 2018

Youth and Family Ministry Calendar:

March 3 - Chicken Poop BINGO Fundraiser @ Gaddy's, 1-3pm

March 4 - Puerto Rico Mission Trip Group Meeting, Youth Room, 12:15pm

March 18 - Bonfire for 6-12th graders @ the Mueller's house, 5-7pm

March 25 - Palm Sunday BBQ Picnic and Easter Egg Hunt, Kuempel Farm

March 29 - 1st Communion @ Maundy Thursday Worship, 6:30pm

April 1 - Easter Sunday Pancake Breakfast

May 6 - ILC Golf Tournament - High School Volunteers Needed!

May 19 - Confirmation Dinner

May 20 - Confirmation Sunday

July 7-14 - Puerto Rico Mission Trip

**July 15-20** - Summer Camp at Camp Chrysalis for 1-7<sup>th</sup> graders

Once again we will be hosting the "Walk to Calvary" on Good Friday at noon, March 30, 2018. This is a walk up the Hike and Bike Trail from the Methodist Church lawn to our church pausing several times to reflect with scripture and prayer on Christ's final journey to the cross. Please help us with this event. We need greeters to welcome and direct visitors to the restrooms and Parish Hall for refreshments. Someone to park at the soccer fields to distribute water to the walkers. (The water has already been donated.) Vans and drivers to return people to their cars parked at the Methodist Church. We need a kitchen crew to put out the snacks and make tea and lemonade. We also need simple snacks: chips, dips, fruit and vegetables, cheese, crackers and cookies....lots of cookies. A sign -up sheet will be in the lower narthex if you wish to help.

Immanuel Lutheran Day School: ILDS has had such a BLESSED start to 2018! We've loved having new families join our ILDS family and we look forward to the wonderful things that will continue to happen here this year. Our prayer for you is that you are constantly reminded of God's love, you receive empathy and kindness from others and you remain steadfast in your quest to be a bright reflection of God's love. All while being fed by the Holy Spirit and inspired by the hope of things to come. "It only takes ONE PERSON, and one act of KINDNESS to inspire others and CREATE CHANGE."

February was such a busy month at ILDS. We had National African American History Month, celebrated Groundhog Day, 50's Day, Mardi Gras, Ash Wednesday, Valentine's Day, Chinese New Year, President's Day, Dr. Seuss Week and our Class Pictures with Mr. Dabbs. We also hosted the Lenten Supper on Wednesday, February 21 with 13 pots of delicious soup. We love being able to connect with the church and show our love by serving others! Another way we connected to the WELCA group at church, was doing a supply drive for the Lutheran World Relief Baby Care Kits. ILDS collected a great amount of supplies for this cause – our families always come together when there is a need. We are blessed with sweet, kind-hearted, generous people who love helping others.

March is shaping up to be another fabulously active month! We've got a Pre-K field trip to the Carver Museum where the kids will go celebrate a collection, preservation, research, interpretation and exhibition of historical and cultural material reflecting all dimensions of experiences of persons of African decent living in Austin, Travis County. The kids love this trip and love visiting the Carver Library next door.

We're also doing our <u>Immanuel Lutheran Day School Sunday</u> at church on <u>Sunday</u>, <u>March 4</u>. Please be on the lookout for our students and be sure to introduce yourself. We love having our ILDS families visit our church and they love being welcomed and greeted by our congregation.

To top off the month of March, we also look forward to PJ Day, St. Patrick's Day, Western Day, Easter Egg Hunts and our awesome Spring Basket Fundraiser. Please be on the lookout for the ticket sales at church on Sunday, March 18 and Sunday, March 25 - our baskets are always filled with tons of great items! The drawing will take place on Thursday, March 29, just in time for Easter!

To close, here are some funny kids quotes from our super cute kiddos:

- © Ms. Starr was preparing the artwork at the table. Owen walked up and asked, "What happened?" Ashlynn turned to him and replied, "You happened!" (Geckos)
- © The babies were dressed in their cute Christmas outfits one resembling a Christmas Elf. The after-school kids were walking by their classroom and one of the kiddos said, "Look, there's an Elf on the Shelf." (Sharks)
- © Ashlynn told Ms. Dani, "Ms. Dani, I burped out of my butt." (Geckos)
- © Trey "tee-teed" in his pullup. Ms. Starr asked, "Trey, where does our "tee-tee" need to go?" He replied, "I'm not sure yet!" (Geckos)
- © Hunter was climbing on the step stool and Ms. Starr said, "Hunter, get down. Where are your listening ears?" Hunter replied, "They're broken." Ms. Starr said, "No, they're not." Hunter came back and said, "BUT, YES, they are!" (Geckos)
- © Kyndal and her teacher were looking at pictures in the Sea Horse room and Ms. Kelly pointed to Jesus and said, "Kyndal, who is that?" Kyndal replied, "DADDA, DADDA!" (Sea Horses)
- © Eleanor dropped food on the floor, then she said, "Ooops, so sorry." (Starfish)
- Ms. Cake asked Cora, "Do you like scrambled eggs?" Cora replied, "No, I only like bacon and eggs in a taco." (Tree Frogs)
- © Carter came to school with a new hair cut that he had given himself. There were three patches where he had taken scissors and trimmed his hair really good (almost bald). When his parents caught him taking his hair clippings outside, they asked him what he was doing. He said, "Grandpa says it'll keep the rabbits out of the garden." (Koalas)
- © Cora told her mom, "Mommy, Ms. Cake taught me how to count in SHRIMP?" After gathering more info, mom realized she was learning to count in FRENCH. (Tree Frogs)

Anchored in Christ, Claudia Cardwell

# Serving in March 2018

#### Acolytes

Mar 4: Sam & Madison Puryear (7:45) Kyle Ward & Landon Self (11:00)

Mar 7: (Lent) Dominic Weber (6:30)

Mar 11: Connor Herring & Ethan Visness (7:45) Shelby Weaver & Taryn Bittick (11:00)

Mar 14: (Lent) Allison Morris (6:30)

Mar 18: Reese Krause & Haidyn Damstrom (7:45) Alyssa Motloch & Marah Kluge (11:00)

Mar 21: **(Lent)** Rex Kuempel (6:30)

Mar 25: Jacqueline & Catherine Kruse (7:45) Ava Owen & Emerson Perisho (11:00)

Mar 29: (Maundy Thursday) Elliott Weiss & Connor Herring (6:30)

**Elders for March:** Kelly Knobloch (Early) Carol Fletcher (Middle) Melissa Malinowski (Late). (Please contact them if you would like to assist with worship in March or go to <a href="http://bit.ly/ILCsignup">http://bit.ly/ILCsignup</a> to sign up yourself.)

#### Readers

Mar 4: Mary Jo Beene (7:45) Carol Fletcher (8:45) Jean Gifford (11:00)

Mar 11: Candy Hansen (7:45) Jennifer Hoffman (8:45) 1 needed (11:00)

Mar 18: Annyce Bohls (7:45) Carol Fletcher (8:45) 1 needed (11:00)

Mar25: 1 needed (7:45) Carol Fletcher (8:45) 1 needed (11:00)

Mar 29: (Maundy Thursday) Carol Fletcher (6:30)

Mar 30: (Good Friday) 1 needed (6:30)

#### Communion Assistants

Mar 4: Mary Jo Beene (7:45) Carol & Clint Fletcher, 2 needed (8:45) Grace Lin, Melissa Malinowski (11:00)

Mar 11: Candy Hansen (7:45) Jennifer & Dean Hoffman, 2 needed (8:45) 3 needed (11:00)

Mar 18: Annyce Bohls (7:45) Carol & Clint Fletcher, 2 needed (8:45) Grace Lin, 1 needed (11:00)

Mar 25: 1 needed (7:45) Carol & Clint Fletcher, 2 needed (8:45) 2 needed (11:00)

Mar 29: (Maundy Thursday) Carol & Clint Fletcher (6:30)

## March Chapel Assistants

Early Service: Carlton & Marilyn Lorfing, Ralph Kirkley

Late Service: 1 needed (4) Bruce Freudenberg (11) J.B. Marshall (18) 1 needed (25)

#### Altar Guild

Mar 4 & 11 Mar 18 & 25 Mar 29 (Maundy Thursday)

Kristin Adix & Sherri Hoefling Candy, Mike & Lori Hansen Betty Reinhardt, Shelley Priem,
Courtney Emken

## Ushers

Mar 4: 4 needed (7:45) Carol & Clint Fletcher, 2 needed (8:45) Malinowski Family (11:00)

Mar 7: (Lent) 4 needed (6:30)

Mar 11: 4 needed (7:45) Jennifer & Dean Hoffman, 2 needed (8:45) 4 needed (11:00)

Mar 14: (Lent) 4 needed (6:30)

Mar 18: 4 needed (7:45) Carol & Clint Fletcher, 2 needed (8:45) 4 needed (11:00)

Mar 21: (Lent) Barbara Bohls, Carol & Clint Fletcher, 1 needed (6:30)

Mar 25: 4 needed (7:45) Carol & Clint Fletcher, 2 needed (8:45) 4 needed (11:00)

Mar 29: (Maundy Thursday) 4 needed (6:30)

Mar 30: (Good Friday) 4 needed (6:30)

## Children's Message:

Mar 4: Mike Maluschka (8:45) Debbie Wiederhold (11:00)

Mar 11: Katie Wegner (8:45) Rebecca Dittmar (11:00)

Mar 18: Jennifer Hoffman (8:45) Debbie Wiederhold (11:00)

Mar 25: Puppets (8:45) Melissa Malinowski (11:00)

# Console Operators/Parish Hall Projectionist

Mar 4: Charles Mott (7:45) Rick Cox (8:45) Willard Hebbe (11:00)

Mar 7: (Lent) David Gifford

Mar 11: Brent Reeder (7:45) Rick Cox (8:45) Charles Kleen (11:00)

Mar 14: **(Lent)** Vera Gebert (6:30)

Mar 18: Matthew Krieg (7:45) Rick Cox (8:45) David Gifford (11:00)

Mar 21: (Lent) Charles Kleen (6:30)

Mar 25: Brent Reeder (7:45) Rick Cox (8:45) Willard Hebbe (11:00)

Mar 29: (Maundy Thursday) Matthew Krieg (6:30)

Mar 30: (Good Friday) Vera Gebert (6:30)

Coffee Maker for March:

Kristin Adix

Flower Calendar

Mar 4:

Mar 11:

Mar 18:

Mar 25: